Warren County R-III School District

Board Meeting Report

August 9, 2018



Recognition:

Gail Luecke, Deborah Toebben, and Kevin Fowler were recognized by the Board of Education for their hard work and dedication that contributed to the success of the Larry Luecke Memorial Golf Tournament to benefit the Big Red Booster Club. The tournament took place on July 18, 2018, at Warrenton Golf Course and profited over \$8,000. Since 2007, the tournament has raised over \$78,000 to help purchase items for the student athletes of the Warren County R-III School District.

Policy Changes:

The following policy changes were approved by the Board of Education:

- Policy HA allows for negotiations to occur prior to February 1
- Policy IF revises the curriculum development schedule for the next five years
- Policy IM aligns our program evaluation schedule to what the practice will be

Custodian Vacancies:

Over the past six months, there have been five vacancies on our custodial team that the district has been unable to fill. In order to improve the working conditions for the team already in place, the Board voted to allow the district to go out to bid for an outside company to help fill these positions.

Bus Routes:

Bus Routes for the 2018-2019 school year were approved and are posted on the district website and Facebook page.

Assessment Plan:

The Board approved the 2018-2019 Assessment Plan (will be posted on website).

Tuition Set:

The Board approved the Instruction Tuition Rate for the 2018-2019 school year. The rate for students who wish to attend and pay tuition for Grade Levels K-12 was set at \$9,673.09.

Interest Based Negotiations:

In order to have a more collaborative negotiating process, the Board approved the implementation of Interest Based Negotiations starting with the 2018-2019 School Year.

Next Meeting:

The next regular Board Meeting is set for September 13, 2018, at 7:00 p.m.